
 
March 10, 2025 

To:   Mayor and City Council Members 
 
From:  Frank Nastasi, City Manager  
  Robert J. Bruner, Deputy City Manager  
  Dylan Clark, Management Analyst  
 
Subject: City Council Agenda Questions & Answers – 03.10.2025 
 
The following are communications that City Administration would like Council to be made aware of.  
In order to ensure that all questions are received and answered, all City Council Questions should be 
sent to the CITY MANAGER DISTRIBUTION GROUP e-mail address.  
   
From: Mayor Baker   
Sent: March 10, 2025 at 1:11 PM 
Subject: I-04 BID WAIVER AND BUDGET AMENDMENT - SIX PASSENGER ELECTRIC GOLF CART 
 
Is one enough for projected use/shuttle service? I’m assuming we don’t know yet, but I’m just wondering if there 
is a potential savings in buying two now.  I have no doubt they will get good use. 
 
Answer: Brian Goul – Recreation Director  
 
We believe that one vehicle will be sufficient, but we will of course monitor usage and consider adding 
another at a later date. In this case, we would not expect a cost savings by purchasing two carts 
together. Additionally, the rink has the space to store only one cart at this time. 
 
 
 

FROM THE OFFICE OF 
THE CITY MANAGER  
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